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Network Rail Consultation Response 
FAO:  Planning Inspectorate
Date:  16 April 2021
Application reference:  EN020024-000006
Proposal: Scoping Opinion
Location: Yorkshire Green Project
 
Thank you for your recent correspondence relating to the above scoping opinion.
 
Network rail own, operate and develop Britain’s railway infrastructure. Our role is to deliver a safe and reliable railway. All consultations are assessed with the safety of the operational railway in mind and responded to on
this basis.
 
In relation to the above, any Environmental Impact Assessment should include consideration of how the scheme and its construction will impact on the operational railway infrastructure. It should include a Transport
Assessment that gives details of construction traffic haulage routes particularly with regards to railway assets (such as bridges and level crossings etc).
 
Please note that where work over and adjacent to the railway infrastructure is required, agreement with Network Rail must be sought beforehand and the developer must liaise closely with our Asset Protection Team before
works starts.
 
Network Rail is delivering the Trans-Pennine Route Upgrade (TRU) Project, which involves improvements to the railway line between York and Manchester via Leeds.  Construction is underway and is anticipated to
continue until around 2027.  The Yorkshire GREEN Project interfaces with the TRU route at the point where the existing 275kV overhead line crosses the railway close to Huddleston Old Wood, about 2.5km east of the
A1M.  TRU works in this location will include the installation of overhead line electrification equipment and track replacement.  If the Yorkshire GREEN project involves works to the existing 275kV overhead line in this
location, Network Rail should be consulted on the proposed timing and details of the proposed works.  Additionally, it is possible that construction works for TRU and the Yorkshire GREEN Project could overlap and
Network Rail would welcome the opportunity to discuss construction proposals to ensure cumulative effects of construction are minimised.
 
Kind regards
 

Matt Leighton
Town Planning Technician
Diversity and Inclusion Champion
Network Rail Property - Eastern Region
George Stephenson House, Toft Green, York, YO1 6JT
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